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US & Virginia History
Facilitators:  Mr. Hooks and Mr. Breunig

Location:  Room B2

Resource:  The American Vision (Glencoe)

Course Description:

United States history will cover the development of American ideas and institutions from the Age of Exploration to the Present.  Students will be provided with basic knowledge of American culture through a chronological survey of major issues, movements, people, political ideas, and economic developments throughout the history of the United States and Virginia.

Why Study History?
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History is more than just memorizing names, dates, places, and events.  We study history with the intent of becoming more enlightened individuals by:


1.  Developing skills in writing, speaking, & reading, and analyzing historical data.


2.  Being well-informed about current events and geography.


3.  Improving our capacity to reason and to present your views in a persuasive manner.


4.  Participating, thinking, and asking questions.


5.  Gaining a stronger sense of justice, citizenship, and cultural literacy.


*  Passing the U.S. History SOL Test and earning a verified credit toward graduation.
What You Need Every Day:

1.  A (2 inch) 3-ring Binder for history ONLY with 10 Dividers and Labels

2.  #2 pencils, colored pencils, loose-leaf paper, & a highlighter

3.  Bring a positive attitude to class with you!

Daily Routine:



1.  Write assignments in agenda (bring each day – it’s your hall pass, too) 
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2.  Copy news down or complete assignment as soon as you get to class.



3.  Graded homework check (or a short homework quiz)



4.  Be prepared each day – notebook, pencil, paper, assignment, etc.



5.  Any work that is turned into me must have a proper heading & a title!




Format:  First & Last Name

Example:  Timmy Little




   Period



      Block 3





   Date




      6/2/13

Classroom Expectations:  CHOICES have CONSEQUENCES, so make WISE choices!

In addition to the rules listed in the student handbook, I expect you to:


1.  Act respectfully and responsibly at ALL times in the classroom.


2.  If I am not in the classroom, then neither are you.


3.  Avoid creating classroom disruptions (singing, drumming, crude comments, etc.) 
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4.  Do not bring food or drinks into the classroom.  (Water is the only eception!)


5.  Do not put your head down on your desk.


6.  Do not write or draw on the desks, and clean your mess before you leave.


7.  Do not bring games, cell phones, magazines, Ipods, Ipads, or laptops to class.


8.  Do not comb your hair or put on makeup during class.


9.  Cease talking when others are speaking or if the office calls on the intercom.
*If there is a problem, I will warn you first.  If I have to speak to you again, then I will contact your parents and/or coach, and if necessary, I will assign a consequence, which could range from a written assignment to detention.  
Grading & Assignments:
Grades are determined based on a point system.  If you perform poorly, you will be given an opportunity to retest.  Interventions may involve studying with a parent, a coach, or after school with me!  If you have two or more “0’s” for major tests or projects at the end of the grading period, you will receive an Incomplete on your report card.

1.  Tests:  Tests will be given at the end of each unit to determine what you know about the topic.  Different types of questions (multiple choice, true/false, completion, matching, short answer, & essays) will be used.  Tests are worth 100 points.
2.  Quizzes:  Quizzes are typically worth 10-50 points, and they are given: 1) To assess your    progress, 2) To ensure you competed your homework or assigned readings, and 3) To randomly check your understanding.
3.  Homework:  Homework will be assigned in class, and you need to complete it.  It will be collected and checked for correctness.  If you have trouble, ask for help!

4.  Participation:  Your grade is determined by what you know, not what you do.  Therefore, make every effort to demonstrate what you know.  You can do this by answering questions, taking part in discussions, collaborating in groups, and being prepared for class.  

5.  Projects:  Throughout the year, you will complete creative projects and participate in activities related to your studies.  Projects may include papers, posters, debates, presentations, skits, book reviews, etc.  Projects will allow you to show your knowledge in ways other than tests and quizzes, so have fun with them and do quality work!

Bathroom & Hall Passes:

Make every effort to use the restroom between classes.  The ONLY authorized restroom/hall pass is your agenda.  You must have you own agenda and you cannot use anyone else’s.  Students MUST sign out!  

Tardies:  You have 4 minutes between classes, which is more than enough time to get yourself to class.  (Every tardy beyond the 3rd results in a referral!)  If you have not crossed the threshold by the end of the tardy bell, then you will be marked tardy.  
Late Work & Make-Up Work:

1.  Work must be turned in on time to receive full credit.

2.  Try to be present every day, and especially, on days of major tests or activities.  If you are absent, you have number of days you missed in order to make up your work (Ex. 2 days = 2 days).  Additionally, if you are absent the day of a test which you knew about, you will take it when you return.
3.  It is your responsibility to pick up and complete missed work.  Assume responsibility for your education.  Visit your class webpage or contact me to find out what needs to be done.

4.  All make-up work should be done on your time, not during class.  If you are caught doing work for another class, it will be confiscated and I will notify your teacher.  

Student’s Signature:  _________________________________________    Date:________________

Parent’s Signature:  __________________________________________    Date:________________

This contract must be visible as the first page of your History binder.
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